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24th February, 2016.
Mr. Paul Lankester,

Chief Executive,
Stratford-on-Avon District Council,

Dear Mr. Lankester,
At our January meeting Gaydon Parish Council agreed to write to you to seek your approval for the number of parish councillors to be increased to 7.  

As you are aware Gaydon is a parish with approximately 350 residents with 5 parish councillors who should be able to cope with the workload this brings.  However, we have one of the largest employers in this area in our parish and they create a huge workload for this council with their numerous planning applications, traffic and parking problems, safety issues, etc. 
The current numbers on the parish council remain keen to consider properly each planning application and their impact on all who live and work within the parish boundary but the workload has tripled as this company continues to grow.  
We are experiencing incorrect planning applications that Jaguar Land Rover has submitted.  Councillors review all of the applications and it is councillors who have noticed that the JLR land includes their house (in the case of our Chairman) or that the new dual carriageway isn’t marked on the plans.  This takes time and we are now in a position where we can’t cope.

In addition, Councillors meet and work with JLR to bring issues associated with the heavy traffic to their attention and work to resolve them.  This includes the constant monitoring of the situation very carefully and alerting JLR to any breaches of conditions they have set for their employees. Speeding, management vehicles using roads that JLR has requested they do not use, car transporters reversing into village streets or up resident’s driveways causing damage to the driveway, vehicles testing on unsuitable lanes are all being monitored.  Unfortunately these traffic issues seem to remain outside of their control and a constant drain on our resources.
These are, but a few of the issues we now face, and we need more councillors to assist us.  We hear of parishes with 1100 residents and 9 councillors and a few businesses.  Gaydon is now the home to over 10000 JLR employees as well as those who reside in the village i.e. over 10,350 in our parish.  Keeping it safe, tidy and a nice place to live and work in is becoming exceedingly difficult with just 5 councillors and no extra funding.
Though County Cllr. Williams has explained the ‘masterplan’ whereby Lighthorne, Lighthorne Heath, Chesterton and Gaydon are to become a town, we remain committed to carrying out the current parish plan, developing a new neighbourhood plan and ensuring that a real sense of community exists in Gaydon.   We are a village and wish to remain so but in order to cope with our workload we need more councillors now.
Could you please consider our request which is essential if Gaydon Parish is to remain a safe and nice place to live and work in.

Yours sincerely,

Corinne Hill

Parish Clerk

